
Dear friends, 
At this time we remember and pray for those being ordained deacons and 
priests. The ordinations have been delayed due to this unusual year, and are 
taking place in different places and in different ways. 

The Church in Melbourne rejoices this weekend with the ordination to the 
priesthood of: 
Fathers James Baptist, Simeon Anthony, Jude Johnson and Jude Ezeme.  
 
Please keep them, the new deacons, and all our seminarians in your prayers. 
 
Permanent Deacons (Fri 11 Dec): 
Mario Pablo Chaez, Juma Emilio Tangum Lofirnk, William Malouk Majak Daw 
 
Ordinations to the Diaconate:  
Jaycee Tala Napoles (Sun 29 Nov), Kyaw Lin (Joseph) Aung (Thurs 3 Dec), 
Samuel Charles Pearson (Fri 4 Dec), Joseph Jackson Nguyen, Hoang Tuan Dinh 
(Sat 19 Dec) 
 
Sincerely in Christ,  
Fr David Cartwright

Pastors: 
Fr David Cartwright 
Fr Dean Mathieson 

Sacred Heart 
sandringham@cam.org.au 

9598 1511  
 

St Mary’s 
hampton@cam.org.au 

9521 0990 
 

St James & 
St Joan of Arc 

brighton@cam.org.au 
9593 1703  

 
Nazareth 

rickettspoint@cam.org.au 
9589 2271  

 
 
 

  Second Sunday of Advent, Year B             6th December, 2020

Sat 5pm  Sacred Heart, Sandringham 
   13 Fernhill Rd, Sandringham 

Sat 6pm  St Mary’s Hampton 
   59 Holyrood Rd, Hampton 

Sun 8am  St Joseph’s, Black Rock 
   542 Balcombe Rd, Black Rock 

Sun 9am  Sacred Heart, Sandringham 
   13 Fernhill Rd, Sandringham 

Sun 10:30am Stella Maris, Beaumaris 
   2 Charlotte Rd, Beaumaris 

Sun 11am  St Joan of Arc, Brighton 
   118 New St, Brighton 

Sun 5:30pm  St James, Gardenvale 
   currently held at St Joan of Arc, Brighton

Mon 9:15am St Mary’s Hampton 

Tues 9:15am Sacred Heart, Sandringham 

Tues 7pm St Joan of Arc, Brighton 

Wed 9:15am St Joseph’s, Black Rock 

Wed 9:15am Sacred Heart, Sandringham 

Thurs 9:15am Stella Maris, Beaumaris 

Thurs 9:15am St Mary’s Hampton 

Fri 9:15am St Joseph’s, Black Rock 

Fri 9:15am St Joan of Arc, Brighton 

Sat 9:15am Stella Maris, Beaumaris 
  (Followed by Reconciliation)



BRIGIDINE ASYLUM SEEKERS 
PROJECT 
Our collection of Sugar, Flour, Rice, 
Olive Oil, Long Life Milk, Tea, Coffee, 
Washing Powder, Dish Washing 

Detergents and Household Cleaning 
products are always needed. They have enough cans 
of beans, tinned soup, beetroot and corn.  Donations 
can be brought to the church or left at 17 Crisp St. 
Hampton during the week. 

 
COVID-19 Your donation matters. Please donate 
to St Mary’s Church BSB – 083 347 Acc – 646 546 
643 Reference House to support our priests. 
Reference Church to support your parish. Or go to 
https://melbourne.cdfpay.org.au/details/?id=47  
We thank you for your kind and compassionate 
donation. The Finance Committee 

Let us pray for … 
BAPTISM: Curtis D'Arcy-Evans 
CONFIRMATION: St Mary’s  students from Grade 
Six  
SICK: Clare Curry-Harris, Peter Salvatore, Mick 
Corry, Carmelo (Charlie) Mirabelli, Carmel Ryan, 
Fred Sacr, Judy Ferrigno, Pierre Sacr, Mary Murphy, 
Tom Van Kampem, Mar ia Re i l l y , Swarna 
Amarsingham, Delia Burns, Mick Zuccala, William 
(Bill) Thompson, Pauline Nikolaidis.

SACRED HEART PARISH OFFICE: 

Due to relaxation of restrictions, the 
Parish Office will now be partially 
attended during the week. 

If you need a priest, contact St Joan 
of Arc Brighton on 9593 1703,  or St Mary’s  Hampton 
on 9521 0990. 

For any administrative request, please email the 
parish : Sandringham@cam.org.au  

Dear Parishioners, 
This year, we are continuing to support our St 
Vincent de Paul clients and their families at 
Christmas. Cash donations welcome. There 
are envelopes on the Jesse Tree inside the 
Church. Please put your cash donation, 
vouchers or movie tickets in the envelope. 
PLEASE LEAVE YOUR ENVELOPES/DONATIONS 
DURING MASS TIMES ONLY OR AT THE 
SCHOOL OFFICE. 
Gifts need to be returned by December 20 th so 
they can be distributed in time. 

THANK YOU ALL VERY MUCH for the cleaning 
products for the Brigidine Asylum Seekers Project. 
It is very much appreciated. 

2021 COLUMBAN ART CALENDARS available 
this weekend. $10ea. 

COPIES OF THE BULLETIN available outside 
the main entrance of the School from Friday 
afternoon, and at the two Masses this weekend. 

ADVENT BOOKLETS are available for $3ea. 
These can be purchased at the Presbytery Office 
during the week Tue &amp; Wed 10am – 3pm. 

THANKGIVING ENVELOPES can be collected in 
alpha order in the foyer. 

Let us pray for … 
THE SICK : Denis Sime, Stella Tomczak, Tim Ward, 
Joan Mason, Nancy Curran, Brian Curran, Tyler 
Neighbour, Nancy Camera, Dianne Button, Marissa 
Daicos, Louise Tonna, Garry Murphy, Barbara Mary 
Jenkins, Connell Wescott 
ANNIVERSARIES : Carmela Lupino, Helen Hassett, Ken 
Flannery, Ivy McKenna, Linis Macdonald, Pauline 
Clayton, Tony Lopes, Desmond McCartney, Russell 
Eade

“Melbourne Overseas Missions Annual 
Appeal - 12th & 13th December 2020” 

Thank you for your support which has, over 
the years, made it possible to fund many 
projects for disadvantaged people in Papua 
New Guinea, Peru, West Africa, Pakistan, 
Palestine and the many Islands in the Pacific. 
Some $200,000 has been provided in clean 
water, health, education and improved living 
stands to people who would not otherwise 
have had this opportunity over the last year. 
This is especially in the areas of MOM activity, 
where the effect of the pandemic has been 
devastating. 

Please visit 
https://mom.org.au for more information

https://melbourne.cdfpay.org.au/details/?id=47
https://melbourne.cdfpay.org.au/details/?id=47


Reconciliation/Confessions 

Confessions will be available 
on Saturday mornings between 
10.00am and 11.00am at Stella 
Maris Church, Beaumaris. 

Christmas Offerings  
Christmas Offerings are a major source of financial 
support for all priests in the Archdiocese in 
Melbourne. Envelopes are in the Set of Thanksgiving 
Envelopes and they are also available at the back of 
the Church. Thank you for your generosity. 
 
Annual Nazareth Parish Seniors' Christmas Luncheon 

YOU’RE INVITED!!! 
Join us at the annual Nazareth Parish Seniors’ 
Christmas Lunch 
WHEN: Thursday 17th December 
TIME: 12.00pm 
WHERE: Tudor Inn Cheltenham (1281 Nepean Hwy, 
Cheltenham 3192) 
COST: $12.00 
To book your place BRING your $12.00 IN AN 
ENVELOPE (with your name and telephone number) 
to the Nazareth Parish Office Tuesdays, Wednesdays, 
Thursdays or Friday 9am-1pm before 1pm on 
WEDNESDAY 16th DECEMBER and let Lynn know that 
you are booking for the Seniors Lunch. 
All welcome. 
 
Let us pray for … 

Sick: Allison Leicester, Liz Docker, Peter Plumridge, 
Lucy Menezes, Aliai Coyle-Madut, Lucy Bueno, Faye 
Fong, Kosta Mihos, Megan Jenkins, Bob Hughes, Edna 
Campbell, Paul Dear, John Tyssen, Anne Jenkins. Tony 
Waller 
Recently Deceased: Giuseppina De Corrado

St Joan of Arc 
Centenary 2021 
Inkwel ls , School 
M i l k , W o o d e n 
Desks, Penny Tables 
and The Angelis 

To enrich our centenary celebrations, we are calling on 
former pupils of St Joan of Arc to recall memories of 
their schooldays which we will share with today’s 
students. I am sure our current 
students will be fascinated by the comparisons with 
school-life as it is today. Your memoirs might 
include the role of the Presentation Sisters, class sizes, 
wooden desks and floors, discipline, religious 
instruction, uniform, sports and recreation, heating/
cooling etc. Actually, whatever you wish to 
share – this is the stuff of real history! 
Please send your memoirs by mid-January to: 
sja100years@gmail.com 

Can You Help? 
Centenary celebration preparations are well 
underway, with lots of exciting events planned!  Help is 
needed for some small projects in the new year such 
as Mass booklets and advertising board design.  
If you are interested or know someone who can help, 
please email sja100years@gmail.com 

Social Justice Group 
The U.N. Human Rights Day is on 10 December when 
we remember and pray for those whose rights 
are violated, and particularly refugees and those 
seeking asylum in Australia.  

Memorial Service For Cathy Lawrence 
The 9.15am Mass on Friday 11th December at St Joan of 
Arc will be dedicated to our dear parishioner 
Cathy Lawrence who passed away during the 
lockdown. Parishioners are invited to attend and join 

the family for the interment following the service. 
Let Us Pray For: 
Illness: Kuldip Ahluwalia, Lynn Batten, Angela Boston, 
Anne de Rebello, Alan Giles, Marj Hess, 
Geraldine Kennedy, Antony LaRive, Tatiana Mansel, Ben 
Martin, Gabrielle Marylees, Freddy 
McGuigan, Kevin Nichollis, Catherine Ryan, Edward 
Shelley, Rob Smith, Brian Taylor, Barbara Turner, 
Michael Young 
Anniversaries: Monica and Frank Kenny 
School Leavers: please pray for their safety and mental 
health on schoolies and for all teenagers on 
summer holidays. May God protect them always.

 St Joan of Arc 
Tuesday 15 Dec  

Adoration 
7:30pm-8:30pm  

St Mary's 
Saturday 19 Dec  

5pm-5:50pm 

Sacred Heart 
Saturday 19 Dec  

Stella Maris 
Friday 18 Dec 

7pm-8pm 
Sat 19 Dec 

10am-11am 
Sun 20 Dec 
9am-10am 

St Joseph's 
Sunday 20 Dec 

7:30am-7:50am

Sacrament of Reconciliation



Booking for 
Sunday Masses 

For the time being we still ask 
you to book online for 

weekend Masses (bookings will 
be available from Monday 

morning): 
https://

www.trybooking.com/
eventlist/baysidemasses  
Although we ask that you to 
continue to book online, we 

will ensure there is 
enough space for those who 

cannot book online.

Mass Readings 
 

Isaiah 40:1–5, 9–11 
Psalm 85:9–14 
2 Peter 3:8–14 

Mark 1:1–8

CATECHISM CORNER 
St. John the Baptist is the Lord's immediate precursor or forerunner, 

sent to prepare his way. "Prophet of the Most High", John surpasses all 
the prophets, of whom he is the last. He inaugurates the Gospel, 

already from his mother's womb welcomes the coming of Christ, and 
rejoices in being "the friend of the bridegroom", whom he points out 

as "the Lamb of God, who takes away the sin of the world” (CCC 523)

Preparing 
for Christmas 

Advent Reflection 
Groups 

 
Tuesdays, 10am at 

Sacred Heart, Sandringham 
 

Thursdays, 7pm 
Online (join via the website)

Booking for  
Christmas Masses 

 

At this stage it will be 
essential to book for 
Christmas Masses.  

The link to do so will 
be on the website in 
the coming weeks.

https://www.trybooking.com/eventlist/baysidemasses
https://www.trybooking.com/eventlist/baysidemasses

